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Hello and welcome to the new
Streetlights! For over thirty years,
Streetlights has been a window into the
sometimes wild, always vital work of the
Urban Missionaries of Our Lady of Hope.
Whether you’ve been receiving
Streetlights for many years, or are just
starting to read along with our ministry,
welcome and thank you for joining us!

This new edition of Streetlights will be a
new format for us, and one we are very
excited to bring to you. Our aim is to inte-
grate our web and newsletter experience
to offer our donors and readers a deeper
and more nuanced view into our work
than has previously been possible.

Through the new Streetlights, we will
bring you the latest news and develop-
ments in our ministry. We will be able to
include more interactivity and web con-
nectivity than ever before. We will also be
able to appeal directly to our readers and
donors for aid in our appeals section at
the end of every edition of Streetlights.

Expect to see full-color, real coverage of
the work the Urban Missionaries do
everyday, as well as new features in the
LittleStore to help keep you abreast of all
the action!

We hope you will join us in this new digi-
tal world, and help make Streetlights a
success for years to come. At the end of
the day, we rely on our readers and
donors to help bring all of our programs
and ministry to life, and for that all we
can say is “Thank You”

First Night = Our First Night,
That is

Possibly the most challenging aspect of
the Christmas Giving Program is the
sheer logistics that go on behind the
scenes. Each Christmas season, every per-
son who applies for gifts has to be entered
and logged into our system. Names, num-
ber of children, ages, and wished-for gifts
are just some of the dizzying array of
information that is taken in during sign-
ups.
i Walter and
our volunteers
get up bright
and early
months before
Christmas to
begin cata-
loguing and
taking in all
this informa-
tion. It is a job
for the truly
dedicated, and
our Christmas
crew gets it
done every
year!

THE FIRST STEP

In this article, Walter reflects on
Christmas season past and present and
wonders about one constant he has seen
in all the years of the Christmas Giving
Program.

We cherish the families who apply for the
Christmas Giving Program and every year
we learn something new about them and
the community that we serve. Read ahead
to hear Walter’s thoughts and reflections
on this Christmas season! Click here to
read more directly on our website.

Page 1


http://www.urbanmissionaries.com/first-night-our-first-night-that-is/
http://www.urbanmissionaries.com/first-night-our-first-night-that-is/
https://cathedralofsaintpaul.com/food-pantry

Streetlights

. A publication of the Urban Missionaries of Our Lady of Hope

February 2019

What Urban Missionaries Do

What Urban Missionaries do is not always
obvious. Sometimes in the course of our
ministry we come across situations
without any clear and obvious answers.
“How will we help this family?” “How
will we raise the money to hold this
funeral?”

GREGORY AND THE FISH

It is an aspect of our ministry that we
treasure, because we find that our very
best work often rises from such
circumstances. When we need to dig
deep, and find the solutions that our
community needs, we find we are at our
very best.

In this issue of Streetlights, in the famous
What Urban Missionaries Do column,
Walter explores one such situation we
came across not long ago. It is the story of
“a boy, a daddy, a family, and a
grandfather.” Mostly, it is the story of
what we do as Urban Missionaries, and
how our community, our donors, and our
sustainers enable us to serve.

You may have passed through the
LittleStore recently. If you have, you have
likely seen our new fish tank pictured
above. We hope you will join Walter as
he tells you the story of our new fish tank,
and that in so doing, you will understand
what Urban missionaries do. Click here to
read more directly on our website.

First Christmas

One thing more
important to the
Urban
Missionaries
than anything
else is the sup-
port of our com-
munity, and
most especially,
of our volun-
teers. These hard-working men and
women serve year round to ensure that
our ministry can continue.

There are many different volunteers with
the Urban Missionaries, some stay all
year, keeping the property and surround-
ing area beautiful, as well as delivering
furniture, and stocking the food pantry.
Others lend their hand during the most
exciting and difficult part of the year,
Christmas.

KARLA REUTER, CHRISTMAS
MANAGER

In a touching article, Karla describes her
very first Christmas volunteering with the
Urban Missionaries. She tells a story of
determination and triumph concerning
two other volunteers who joined the
Urban Missionaries this year.

Read ahead to see what inspires our vol-
unteers and our ministry to always go one
more year, and serve the people of
Worcester each Christmas. Click here to
read more directly on our website.

/ Needed and wanted: \

Volunteers with good cheer!
Looking for a service project?
Got a few hours to spare?

We always need people to assist us in car-
rying out our mission. Please, don 't hesi-
tate to call and let us know if you have
some time to give, be it for an hour, a day,
or for a routine schedule throughout the
year. You'll work hard, meet some wonder-
ful people and leave with a warm feeling
of self-satisfaction.

Call and ask at (508) 831-7455
or email to:
mailbox@urbanmissionaries.com

This is a Christmas Story of
Another Color

Every year Christmas at the Urban
Missionaries gets bigger and more hec-
tic. Thankfully, we have always been
open to adaptation, as well as sticking to
our roots and traditions. We have after
all had thirty years to develop and grow
our traditions!

In this Christmas article, Walter explains
how the Urban Missionaries started a
new tradition ten years into our
Christmas Giving Program that tackled a
major issue we were facing. How to get
the vitally important labels on all our
gifts bags? Important as they are, those
labels are easy to forget, until you need
to attach them to a thousand bags!

With every Christmas season, the Urban
Missionaries makes new traditions and
leans on old favorites to ensure our min-
istry continues to serve. Read ahead to
discover the birth of the Bag Party, and
catch a glimpse into the heart of the
Christmas Giving Program! Click here
to read more directly on our website.

BAG PARTY IN PROGRESS
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Christmas Thank

You

GIVING TREE PROGRAM 2018
Thank You to all donors and volunteers!

Your Continued Assistance Enable Us to
Carry Out Our Christmas Mission

Mr. Carl Hakansson of Ashland; M/M John
Buck of Athol; St. Joseph’s Parish, Rev. Paul
Bomba, Pastor and Brad Wass, Coordinator,
North American Martyrs Church, Joan
Sundstrom, M/M Richard Swank, M/M
Robert McMahon, Nicholas Giorgio, Colin
Lutz, Aidan Gowaski, Sheila Gowaski,
Cameron Bolduc, Colin Fitzgerald, Ryan
Murphy, Mr. Richard Burton, M/M Thomas
Lawler, Ms. Lorna O’Connor, Knights of
Columbus John Cardinal Wright Assembly by
Tom Pilibosian of Auburn; M/M Peter
O’Connor, Jr.,, M/M Edward Yaglou of Barre;

Saint Paul’s Parish, Rev. Timothy O’Mara,
Pastor and Mary Ann DeRestie, Coordinator,
St. Theresa Parish, Rev. Thien Nguyen, Pastor
and Jillian Castiglioni, Coordinator of
Blackstone; Holy Trinity Parish, Rev. Terence
Kilcoyne, Pastor and Diane Collette,
Coordinator, Brian Tommasini, Sean
Tommasini, Kate Tommasini, Erin
Tommasini, of Bolton; Mr. John Tegan Jr.,
M/M Angelo Guadagno of Boston; St. Mary
of the Hills Parish, Rev. Juan Echavarria,
Administrator and Anne Dowen, Coordinator,
Ms. Marjorie Mackesy, Eileen Cronin, M/M
Thomas Buckingham, John Dylewicz, Nancy
Dylewicz, Canryn Hughes, Ms. Beverly
Willson of Boylston;

M/M Paul Campbell of Canton; St. Joseph’s
Parish, Rev. Robert Grattaroti, Pastor and Ms.
Sandy Woods, Coordinator, Mrs. Beth Tobin
of Charlton; Kathy McDonald, Michael Godin
of Clinton; M/M Paul Myrick of Cotuit; St.
Denis Parish, Rev. Juan Escudero,
Administrator and Ms. Nancy Norberg,
Coordinator of Douglas; St. Anthony of
Padua Parish, Rev. Daniel Moreno,
Administrator and Valerie Milosh,
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Coordinator of Dudley;

Lisa Mendelson of Salem; M/M George
Conrad of Framingham; St. Aloysius Parish,
Rev. Richard Lembo, Pastor and Lynn St.
George, Coordinator of Gilbertville; Grafton
High School, Mr. Jason Cote, Kati Black, Mia
O’Donna, Zoyola Waters, Sophia Coldwell,
Matt Leclair, Kevin Boche, Emily Mossey,
Samantha Warren, Kaitlyn Egan, Joshua
Fiore, Gabrielle Costa, Michelle Goddard,
Katelyn Bottoms, Linh Tran, Tina Vansletle,
Paige Allen, Anna Wyndham, Mr. Greg
Panagiotou, Mackenzie Collins of Grafton,;
St. Mary Parish, Rev. Timothy Brewer, Pastor
and Beth Cunningham, Coordinator, M/M
James Adams, Katherine Hannigan, Mr.
David Anthony, Ms. Eileen Charbonneau,
Holly Raimondo, M/M David Lamacchia of
Holden; Mr. John McCarthy of Holbrook;
M/M Steve Sitko, GregSurozenski, reese
Hoeldenberg, of Holland;

Universal Plastics, Mrs. Janice O’Neill of
Holyoke; Bethlehem Bible Church, Pastor
Mike Abendroth and Lisa Huber, Coordinator
of Lancaster; St. Aloysius - St. Jude Parish,
Rev. John Lizewski, Pastor and Ms. Cynthia
Garabedian, Coordinator, M/M Michael Reis
of Leicester; “The Pigs Club”, Beverly
Robbins of Leominster; Good Shepherd
Parish, Rev. Lawrence Esposito, Pastor and
Maureen Briand, Coordinator of Linwood;
St. Boniface Parish, Rev. Anthony Mpagi,
Pastor and Sue Cote, Coordinator of
Lunenburg; M/M Kevin Doyle of Mansfield;
Allegro Microsystems, Shannon Sullivan and
Andrea Kellett, Coordinators, Laina Nixon,
Simone Roberts, Mr. Richard Stemple of
Marlborough; M/M Robert Heumann of
Mendon; Pamela Ashmankas, M/M Bruce
Pease, Mrs. Dorothy Hines, Steve and Debbie
Glaza, St. Brigid Parish, Rev. Daniel Mulcahy
Jr., Pastor and Deacon Ron Buron,
Coordinator, of Millbury; Deacon/Mrs. John
Dugan of Millville; St. Mary of the
Assumption Parish, Rev. Peter Joyce, Pastor
and Dot Cozzen, Coordinator, Ms. Laura
Cicciu of Milford; Mr. Walter O’Keefe of
Natick;
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Saint Rose of Lima Parish, Rev. James

Houston, Pastor and Mrs. Michele Hatem,
Coordinator, St. Bernadette Parish, Rev.
Ronald Falco, Pastor and Ms. Marcia Roman,
Coordinator, Knight-Dik Insurance Agency,
Mr. Ross Dik, Avalon Communities, Ms.
Robin DePina, Coordinator, Ms. Diane
Savarese, Ms. Susan Nichols, Ms. Brenda
Seymour, M/M John Gallagher, M/M Kevin
Kieler, Deacon/Mrs. Paul Reuter, Luci
Reuter, M/M George Giannotti, M/M Dante
Zamarro, Dr./Mrs. John Zawacki, Mrs. Ann
Krafsig, M/M Mark Coughlin, M/M Edmund
Walsh, M/M Joseph Wyman Sr., M/M
Richard Clark, Ms. Heather Capes, St.
Vincent de Paul Society of St. Rose of Lima
Parish, M/M Richard Owen, M/M Louis
Gaviglia, Sean Kerr, Ken Nichols, Brendan
McCarthy, Izzy Little, Kerryn O’Connell,
Macey Poitras-Cote, Ms. Patricia Szlyk, M/M
Paul Murphy, The O’Toole Family, M/M
Gene Kennedy, M/M Russell Lindquist,
Marie Burden, Jack Burden, Lia Burden, Liz
Nasser, Sophie Kupstein, Abigail Dreyer,
Gracie Krysa, Same Capes, Grace Herdman,
Oliver Kubike, Ellie Ouano, Jody Capes,
Steve Herdman, The Leonard Family of
Northborough,;

Paul McMahon and Michele Doyle, Kiera
McMahon, Kenna McMahon of
Northbridge; Saint Mary’s Parish, Rev. Leo-
Paul LeBlanc, Pastor and Rosemary Hirst,
Coordinator of North Grafton; Mrs. Meg
McDevitt of Orange;

M/M James Kee, Anna Maria College -
Campus Ministry, Melissa LaNeve,
Coordinator of Paxton; St. Mary’s Monastery
of Petersham; Mr. Greg Miranda of
Princeton; Ms. Jacqueline Gordon, M/M
James Bergin, M/M Edward Faron, Anthony
Fitzpatrick, Carmen Fitzpatrick, Elizabeth
Fitzpatrick of Rochdale; Cana Community,
Mr. David Gentleman, Pastor, Total Refit -
Small Steps Preschool, Chris Muley
Coordinator, Deacon/Mrs. Paul Audette,
Donna Alarie, St. Patrick Parish, Rev. James
Boland, Administrator and Mrs. Christine
Aufiero, Coordinator of Rutland;

CONTINUED ON THE NEXT PAGE
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M/M John Matraia, Drs. Thomas and Susan
Breen, Ms. Anne Dowen, Ms. Marylouise

Daly, Arin Gupta, Aryan Kumar, Maahir
Raval, Shreya Suresh, Pranav Cowjagi,
Aeensh Cowcon, Mansi Gera, Nikihita
Sikharam, Sheera Danpai, Anusha Chatterjee,
Nishh Patel, Heather Ferina, Divya
Raghunathan, Jocelyn Grant, Sava Haftty,
Ravmir Kuhli, Rishab Parikn, Rishabh
Makkay, Aryan Kale, Aashiswad Deochakke,
Alexander Volfovich, Ian D'Souza, Sheila
Lane, Jen Smith, Maryann Smith, Erin Flynn,
Emma Kiefer, Brooke Sipowicz, Isabella
Marcello, Ava DeAngelis, Isabella Lanzarini,
Annalise Monopoli, Jake Mrva, M/M James
Kavanagh, The Liporto Family, The Bird
Family, M/M Thomas Luby, GMAD - Honor
Society Shrewsbury High, Olusola Alege,
Maehir Sharma, Kalley Mon, James He,
Shawn Noronha, Sunny Huong, [an Chan,
Stephanie M., Felice Xie, Aileen Chen, Jenny
Wu, Priyanka Murthy, Shirley Dang, Srika
Raviraj, Krista Kachajian, Lulu Yang, Vanessa
Nguyen, Alicia Romano, M/M James
Hutchinson, St. Mary’s Parish, Mark Dubois,
Tammy Evans, Mikey Warwick, Alex Martin,
Kate Calderwood, Emily Bells, Tim Marshall,
Jillian Evans, Sophia Dubois, Caroline Evans,
Taylor Breen, Connor Umile, Beth
Hennessey, Heather Dubois, Collin Lovelace,
Daniel Stameris, Gerry Sullivan, Natalie
Davis, M/M William Walsh of Shrewsbury;

St. Francis of Assisi Parish, Rev. James
Callahan, Pastor and Victoria King,
Coordinator of South Barre; Ms. Annette
McCarthy of South Grafton; St. Anne’s
Parish, Rev. Albert Irudayasamy,
Administrator and Mrs. Orla Wages,
Coordinator, Cynthia de la Pena of
Southborough;

Mary, Queen of the Rosary Parish, Rev.
William Schipper, Administrator and Heather
Lech, Coordinator, M/M John Bowler, Ms.
Joan Saucier, Ms. Maureen Hanlon of
Spencer; M/M Brian Edwards of Sterling; St.
Mark’s Parish, Rev. Michael DiGeronimo,
Pastor and Karen Matson and Laurie Williams
Coordinators, M/M Eugene Mossa, Mr.
Gerald Kelley, M/M Jeffrey Remillard, M/M
Thomas Devine, Kathleen Huggins, Maya
Huggins, Robert Kolofsky, Philip Roux,
Karen Roux, M/M Charles Trainor, Rebecca
Trainor, Theresa Trainor, Frank Reno, M/M
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David Lavallee, Mrs. Patricia Loughlin, Girl
Scouts Troop 30094, M/M Richard Person,

Nicholas Reed, Ms. Melissa and Ms. Cailin
Soule of Sutton;

Saint Gabriel the Archangel Parish, Rev.
Laurence Brault, Pastor and Renee Pond,
Coordinator, Mr. Paul Pirozzi, Bonnie and
Dave Adams, Clara Boyle of Upton; John
Schreiber, Tommy Schreiber, Jill Scheiber,
Jack Schreiber, St. Mary Parish, Rev.
Nicholas Desimone, Pastor and Donna
Featherstone, Coordinator of Uxbridge; St.
Louis Parish, Rev. William Sanders, Pastor
and Mrs. Louise Forget, Coordinator, Sacred
Heart of Jesus Parish, Rev. Adam Reid,
Pastor, St. Vincent de Paul Society and Ms.
Joan Wentland, Coordinator, Ms. Shirley
Gabor, Mr. Roland Malboeuf, M/M Larry
Tokarz, of Webster; Kathleen Sheehan and
Peter Weiskel of West Boylston; Ms. Barbara
Matthews, M/M Ken Jones, M/M Greg
Comey of Westborough; Edward the
Confessor Parish, Rev. Kevin Hartford, Pastor
of Westminster; Ms. Linda Belliveau of
Westwood;

Diocese of Worcester and Chancery offices,
Most Reverend Bishop Robert McManus, Mr.
Raymond Delisle, Coordinator, Christ the
King Parish, Msgr. Thomas Sullivan, Pastor,
Immaculate Conception Parish, Rev. Walter
Riley, Pastor, St. Christopher Parish, Rev.
Stanley Krutcik, Pastor and Ms. Diane Dadah,
Coordinator, Blessed Sacrament Parish, Rev.
Richard Trainor, Pastor and Mary Ellen
Stansky, Coordinator, Holy Name High
School, Moira Cook, Coordinator, Bancroft
School, Mr. James Cassidy, Headmaster and
Ms. Angela Sigismondi, Coordinator, Our
Lady of the Rosary Parish, Rev. Patrick
Hawthorne, Pastor and Sister Irene Moran,
MPYV, Coordinatior, St. Peter Marian High
School, Ms. Megan Capurso, Coordinatoor,
Keoma Garvin, Immaculate Conception
Parish, Rev. Walter Riley, Pastor, Our Lady of
Lourdes Parish, Rev. Brian O’Toole, Pastor
and Joyce Gravel, Coordinator, Our Lady of
the Angels Parish, Rev. Charles Monroe,
Pastor, Sr. Anna Vergani, MMX, M/M Thiet
Ho, Alina Ho, Amy Ho, Mr. Richard Gallant,
M/M Frank Petrella, Deacon/Mrs. Myles
Hayes, Deacon Joseph Baniukiewicz, Ms.
Susan Strandberg, Aghavny Tovmassian,
James Grace, Sister Ann Marie Wildenhain,
SSJ, M/M Joseph Duggan, M/M Richard
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Donahue, Carol Le, Dr. Debra Goldsmith,
Linda Le, Colours LLC, M/M John O’Toole,
Ms. Helena Ilvonen,

Joanne Simoncini, Dr./Mrs. Gerald
McGillicuddy, Ms. Tuyet Tran, The
Charpentier Family, Alan’s Locksmith CO,
Mr. Alan Doiron, M/M Richard Flynn, Mr.
Barry O”’Connor, Ms. Ann Klump, First
Unitarian Church, Eli Clark, Evan Baxter,
Ben Morrow, Aidan Yauckoes, Nicholas
Smith, Henry Boldue, Colleen Munson,
Andrew Coate, Caroline Bedger, Zachary
Murray, Lauring Charitable Foundation, Mr.
Raymond Lauring, Ms. Maribeth Fisher,
M/M Thomas Corrigan, Ms. Diane
Cummings of Worcester;

Ms. Tara Wilkinson of Vestavia, AL; Vision
Trading Corporation, Phuoc To of San
Dimas, CA; Donna Miller of Cincinnati,
OH; The Pietrowski Family of Woodstock,
CT; M/M Stefan Wawzyniecki of Vernon,
CT; M/M Robert Eckland of Dunedin, FL;
M/M Stanley Vergnani of Naples, FL;
Dominique Lostracco of Palm Bay, FL;
M/M Robert DeJoie of Ocean Island Beach,
NC; Mr. Peter Goodwin of Greenville, RI;
Mr. G. Michael Walsh of Lexington, MI;
Sakura Express Spindale Inc of Spindale,
NC; Ms. Phuong (Jennifer) To of
Hendersonville, NC; M/M Gregory Molesky
of Waxhaw, NC; Dr./Mrs.Tomasz Kowacz of
Rego Park, NY; Renee and Mark Portu of
Stratham, NH; M/M Joseph Burchill of
Campton, NH; M/M Long T. Nguyen of
Houston, TX;

The Stowe Family, Nathan Anderson,
Hayden Dooge, Desmond Lane, Russell
Capuno, Andrew Dylewicz, Barbara
Chionchio, Anthony Chionchio, Kathy
Messier, James Steele, Hannah Gnmm, Girl
Scout Troop 85760, Jocelyn Grant, Betty
Chionchia, Ryan James, Juan Jacobs Ruiz,
Cody Jones, Joe DiCelie, Una Murphy, Tess
Murphy, Alexis Doherty, Joseph Borowy,
Alwaleed Alhabeeb, Frank Reid, Leah
Stowe, Philip Coppinger, Owen Coppinger,
Aidan Coppinger, Cailin Soule, Kathleen
Mackay, Fileen Palmer, Janice Morello,
Andrew Fritsche, Brooke and Nicole
Podlipec
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Appeal

Dear Readers,

Your assistance throughout the
year enables us to continue our
mission. For that, we sincerely
thank you all.

As our ministry grows and
evolves, we will continue to
need your support, and for that
reason we include this appeal
column.

Every issue we will highlight,
a special need that we have, or
simply ask you to join our sus-
tainer program to keep our
mission thriving and surviving.
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Click here for
Memorials

Click here for
Honorarium

Click here for
Thank Yous

February 2019

Please click here to join our

sustainer program.

Our Deepest Gratitude,

The Urban Missionaries of

Our Lady of Hope
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Urban Missionaries of Our Lady of Hope Mission Statement

The Urban Missionaries of Our Lady of Hope's mission of service, under the auspices of|
the Bishop of Worcester, is to assist newly-arrived refugees in the Worcester area, immi-
grants and those in the neighborhoods where we work. We are committed to bringing
together the skills and resources of staff and volunteers from local churches and the com-
munity to provide services to these individuals, ensuring that any human rights afforded
by God are placed at their disposal as needed, including medical or legal access, advoca-
¢y, food, clothing, housing, language and work skills, in the fellowship of Christ.

Page 5


https://secure.etransfer.com/EFT/BlockCode/donation1.cfm?d2org=UMOLH&d2tool=donation
https://secure.etransfer.com/EFT/BlockCode/donation1.cfm?d2org=UMOLH&d2tool=donation
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/memorials/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/memorials/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/memorials/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/honorarium/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/honorarium/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/honorarium/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/thank-yous-2018/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/thank-yous-2018/
https://www.urbanmissionaries.com/thank-yous-2018/

